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Canadian business confidence resilient through spring virus wave 

 BoC's Summer Business Outlook Survey showed businesses still optimistic about future sales in the spring 

 Businesses in high-contact service sectors hit hard by spring virus wave, but encouraged by vaccine 

distribution 

 Production capacity limits already becoming more of a problem than lack of customers for other businesses  

 Higher input prices and expectations for an economic bounce-back pushed inflation expectations higher 

The Bank of Canada's summer Business Outlook Survey was conducted from mid-to-late May - a period when 

virus containment measures were largely still in place but were set to ease.  Against that backdrop, expectations 
for future sales remained solid, even if slightly lower, on balance, than in the spring.   

Businesses in 'high-contact' service industries like 

accommodation and food services were still being hard-hit 
by restrictions, but the future outlook was improving with 
optimism building alongside an accelerating vaccine rollout.  
About 40% of firms reported current sales still below pre-
pandemic levels, and those generally saw substantial 
increases in expected future sales. 

For many businesses, production capacity limits have already 
become a larger concern than a lack of customers with over 

60% reporting they would have difficulty meeting an 
unexpected increase in demand. Firms' expectations for 
input price increases remained high but moderated from the 
spring. Over half of businesses were planning increased 
investment in machinery and equipment over the next year.  

With input prices rising and demand growth outpacing 
production capacity, business inflation expectations edged 
higher. 86% of businesses expected inflation at or above the 
BoC's 2% inflation target, and more than a third expected 

growth above the 3% top-end of that range, over the next 
year.  

Some of the upward pressure on input prices is expected to 

ease as households shift consumption to services from goods 
as the economy reopens, giving international supply chains a 
chance to begin catching up on production. But inflation 
expectations will be watched closely by the central bank. 
Consumers are, for now, looking through near-term inflation 
pressures more than businesses. Consumer inflation 

expectations in the separately released Canadian Survey of 
Consumer Expectations edged higher for the year-ahead but 
were little-changed beyond that. 
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